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Dear Faith Family, 

During Holy Week, the Catholic Student Association performed an 
alternative spring break here at the Newman Center. We built shelves in the 
storage area in Cardinal Newman Hall and laid new concrete in the Annex 
Patio. The project was really amazing and I wanted to share one of our 
group member's reflections on the project. 
 

The opportunity to take part in the Newman Catholic Student Association 
Alternative Spring Break program was nothing short of a God-send for 
me. I was hesitant to sign up at first and was nervous going into the week. 
However, all nerves dissipated when I walked in on Monday morning and 
started the day with Mass. Being able to serve and worship God directly 
throughout the experience was so refreshing for me. 

Another part of the experience that I really enjoyed was the time I spent 
with the other students on the team. Working alongside everyone helped me 
to get to know them better. The gift of a community of Catholic peers to 
spend time with during my spring break was so special.  We not only got to 
work together, but got to spend time together after the project each day 
which made for fun and encouraging company. 

The projects we worked on for the three days were all challenging but made 
me feel like I was really making a contribution. There were a variety of tasks 
so that everyone on the team had a role that fit their skills. This made 
everyone an important piece and made the team cohesion even stronger. In 
the end, I think we all felt proud of what we had accomplished and excited to 
see how our work could be used to serve the community here.   

Spending three days on the campus of the Newman Center made me feel 
more comfortable being involved at the parish outside of the college 
group. The people I met, the work I did, and the time I spent all make the 
Newman Center feel a little more like home. 
 

Thank you Maya for your thoughts, as well as hard work during the project. 
Thank you as well to our team: Karina R., Karina A, Manny, Harrison, Zack, 
Nadia, and Justin. Thank you as well to Dan Griffin and his team who 
helped us complete this project without all you, we would not have been 
successful. 

Peace, 

 

Daniel Apuan 

Catholic Student Association, President  

 



Tim England Retirement Reception  
Please join us for a reception honoring Tim England for 
his 30 years of service to the Newman Center. It will be 
today from 8:30am to 11:00am in the Cafeteria. 
There will be a money tree available for those who would 
like to contribute a gift.  
 

Womenôs Guild Retreat 
Tickets for the 5th Annual Women's Guild Retreat will be 
sold this weekend after every Mass. This year we have 
two speakers. Internationally known Sister Rose Pacatte 
director of the Pauline Center for Media Studies in Culver 
City and actress Christin Jazek with her presentation of 
her one-women play of Mother Teresa. Sister Rose 
offers insight with a moral, theological, educational and 
artistic perspective into film both new and old. The 
retreat will be next Saturday, April 21 at 8:00am in 
Cardinal Newman Hall. Tickets are $30 and includes a 
continental breakfast, box lunch, and retreat materials. 
For more information call Susan at 287-3330.  
 

Walk for you Neighbors  
Join the Newman Catholic Student Association for a 5k 
walk on Fresno State's campus to increase 
homelessness awareness and support people in our 
community who live without a home. The walk begins 
at 8:00am in front of the Henry Madden Library 
on Sunday, April 29 at 8:00am. Sign up 
at csufnewman.com and bring any donation of personal 
toiletry items to participate. All participants will receive a 
special event T-shirt. We are still in need of some 
sponsors for this event. If you or your business would 
like to be recognized as a sponsor, please contact John 
Kyler at johnk@csufnewman.com.   

 

Monday Margarita Night for Moms 

Women of all ages and stages are invited to our second 
Margarita Moms Night this Monday, April 16 from 7:00pm 
to 9:00pm in St. John XXIII. We will have an informal 
discussion around ñSharing Your Feminine Genius In Our 
Communityò. If convenient, please bring a snack or 
dessert to share. 
 

Thank You Parishioners: 
We are thrilled to report the parish response to the 
Newman Center Women's Guild Lenten Project was 
phenomenal! Everyone in the Guild is appreciative of the 
enormous support realized by the efforts of you, our 
parishioners. Your generosity allowed us to provide much 
needed supplies as the Holy Cross staff continues in their 
mission to assist women and children in our 
community. Our desire to help supplement necessary 
items was overwhelmingly brought to fruition by your 
contributions. Upon delivering the supplies to Sister Mary 
Clennon and the staff at Holy Cross we were once again 
reaffirmed that the people of the Newman Center truly 
care about the needs of others and their support is 
unwavering and much appreciated. A HUGE THANK 
YOU to everyone that participated and made this project 
a major success. 
    -Members of the Women's Guild 
 

Interested in Becoming Catholic? 

One of our calls as Catholic Christians is to spread the 
Gospel of Jesus. One way to do that is to invite people to 
explore the Catholic faith. If you, or you know someone 
who is interested in becoming Catholic, please contact 
Charles Arokiasamy at 286-6372 or by email 
charles.arok@icloud.com. RCIA is a year-round program 
in our parish. Now is the ideal time to start because it will 
provide for a full year of formation with anticipated 
baptism at Easter 2019. We are also looking for more 
RCIA team members. If you are a practicing Catholic and 
feel called to serve in this ministry, please contact 
Charles. 
 
 
 

Faith, Family & Friends  
"Growing as a Faith Family" 
 
This Tuesday, April 10 is the next meeting 
of Faith, Family & Friends, our parish 
religious education and faith formation 
program for EVERYONE! - registered or 
not! Please join us from 5:30pm to 
6:00pm in Cardinal Newman Hall to share your pre-
ordered pizza or your own food with family and friends 
followed by our opening program at 6:00pm. 
At 6:15pm the children will leave to attend their age 
specific classes while the adults will gather in CNH to 
attend one of the following programs of their choice: 
 

Catholic Faith Topic: Laudato Si ï Chapters 5 & 6: 
ñLines of Approach and Action & Ecological Education 
and Spiritualityò by Jim Grant 
 

Scripture Study Topic: ñEncountering Jesus - the 
Reconcilerò by Lanny Larson 
 

Family Life Topic: ñThe Couple & Family Mapò by John 
Prandini 
 

Everyone is invited to join us at FF&F. It is a great way 
to share and grow in your faith and meet other 
members of our parish. Please join us!   

College Corner 
 

Wednesday Night Dinner  
We will have a communion service at 
6:00pm in the Chapel followed by 
dinner in Cardinal Newman Hall. Join 
us for a night of fun!   
 
Spring Dance 
On Cinco De Mayo (May 5) we will be having our Spring 
Dance at 7:30pm in the courtyard. All college students 
are invited. It is FREE! We just ask that you bring some 
food or drink to share.  
 
Please keep checking here for college updates 
throughout the year.  
 

Any questions?  
Contact John Kyler, Director of Campus Ministry, at  
436-3434, ext. 106 or  johnk@csufnewman.com. 

mailto:charles.arok@icloud


THE DEACONôS SPEAKINô 

3rd Sunday of Easter 

Dear sisters and brothers, 

We humans tend to want to be different.  We enjoy being uniuqe ï we like having it 

our way.  We like having a different car, home, clothes, etc.  Religion is subject to the 

same prejudice.  Ask people what it means to be a ñgoodò Christian and there will be 

a variety of responses -many of them contradictory.  We like to pick and choose from 

Jesusô teachings what suits our mentality and purpose.  We often look to scripture 

for comfort and avoid the challenges.  The first disciples of Jesus were no different.  

This weekendôs reading from Luke reveals, one more time, how difficult it was for 

Jesus to be understood.  Some thought He was going to be a great military leader 

and bring political domination over the earth ï they didnôt want to be ñshepherdsò or 

ñservants.ò  Pure and simple, they werenôt open to Jesusô message of love.  In todayôs 

passage Jesus had trouble convincing His own diciples that He was really alive ï 

risen and alive!  Obviously, the apostles were trying to see Him in their own way. 

Jesus had to show them that their ideas and expectations were nothing more than an 

attempt to make His message over into their way of thinking.  We, too, have to 

realize that many of our beliefs and ideas about Jesus and His message may be ñour 

wayò rather than His, or that we are not following the Lord as much as we are just 

ñdoing Him a favor!ò 

There are times we feel our Christian beliefs and ideals have failed us or that our 

faith didnôt deliver on its promises.  We fail to note, however, that what usually lets 

us down is our own particular way of believing. 

Peace and Love, 

 

 

Deacon John 



Ministry to the Sick  
Deacon Bill Lucido and our Eucharistic Ministers to the 
Sick provide sacramental ministry to our home bound 
parishioners and those in hospice care and nursing 
homes. Local parishes also have pastoral responsibility 
for those facilities within their parish boundaries and 
provide ministry in case of emergencies. (As a Newman 
Center, St. Paul Catholic Newman Center is a non-
territorial parish. We are actually within the parish 
boundaries of St. Anthony of Padua parish.) Please 
contact the nearest  territorial parish if a family member 
is in immediate need of a priest. Call our parish office if a 
registered member of our parish is in need of any 
sacramental ministry. 
 

Catholic Professional & Business Club 

The Catholic Professional & Business Club (CP&BC) of 
the Fresno Diocese will be conducting a membership 
drive on Sunday, April 22. Our club is a great opportunity 
to share our faith, network and deepen our relationship 
with God as we listen to inspiring speakers that will 
motivate and encourage us to live an exemplary Catholic 
life style. The group meets monthly to network and hear 
engaging speakers from throughout the country. 
Membership dues are $45 a year. If you are interested in 
joining the organization youôre encouraged to talk to a 
representative today after Mass. You may also e-mail 
johnkanaley@aol.com or go online 
at www.cpbcfresno.org.  
 

CRC Catholic Charismatic Conference 
May 25, 26, 27, 2018 at the Santa Clara Convention 
Center. Healing Mass - Praise & Worship, Confessions 
Workshops (Baptism in the Holy Spirit) English Seminars 
for Adults, Teen Conference, Children's Program, 
Vietnamese and Hispanic Conferences. Registration for 
the weekend $60 or One Day event $50. Register online 
www.NCRCSpirit.org or Contact Gloria Acoba (209) 725-
8779, (please leave a message).  
 
 
 

Seminarian Dinner Fundraiser  

The Holy Spirit Knights of Columbus Council 16185 
would like to invite you attend the 3rd annual Seminarian 
Dinner Fundraiser. It is Saturday, April 28 beginning at 
5:30pm at Fort Washington Country Club in Fresno. 
Tickets are $60 per person, and they can be purchased 
by calling Holy Spirit Church at 434-7701.  
 

Used Book Sale 
Friends of the Politi Library Branch will have a 
used book sale on Thursday, May 3 through 
Saturday, May 5 in the Headliner Shopping 
Center on the southwest corner of Barstow 
and First. Come to shop for great fiction and 
non fiction books, DVDôs, tapes, and 
childrenôs books. The proceeds will be used 
to purchase materials and programs for our 
neighborhood public library. 
Volunteers are needed and welcome from Monday, April 
30 through May 2 from 9:00am to 4:00pm and May 3 
through May 5 from 9:00am to closing.  Even a couple 
hours will help. Just show up on any or all of these 
days. We need you!! For more information call Janet at 
431-2139 or email claassen.janet@gmail.com.  

Family Life Ministry 
 

Joy of Love Moms Group is a family ministry led by 
moms. Families meet every Sunday after the 9:00am 
Mass either in the east playground or in St. John XXIII. 
For information email Jakki at 
joyoflovemoms@gmail.com.  
  
Menôs Scripture Study Group 
meets Tuesday mornings 7:30am to 8:15am following the 
7:00am Mass in the Community Room. 
  
Meditation Opportunities: 
  
Christian Meditation: Tuesdays from 11:15am to 
12:15pm in CNH104. Facilitated by Benita Lankford  
412-7491. 
 
Interfaith Meditation: Wednesday evenings 7:00pm to 
8:00pm in the Library. Facilitated by Veena Kapoor 
 

Holistic Health Ministry 
 

Thursday Evening Tai Chi taught by Bill Titus on 
Thursdays from 5:30pm to 6:30pm in CNH102 & 103. 
Register at the door. $15/month. 
 
Tai Chi for Arthritis meets Tuesday and Thursday 
mornings.  
Beginners class: from 9:00am to 10:00am 
Intermediate class: from 10:10am to 11:10am  
Advanced class: from 11:15am to 12:15pm  
Taught by certified instructors $20 to begin and $10 for 
continuing participants. 
  
For more information contact John Prandini: 436-3434 
ext. 107 or prandinij@csufnewman.com. 

Peace and Social Justice  
The Rosary March on behalf of immigrant 
families and Dreamers was a success! 
Friends and families (a total of at least 60 
persons) marched in unity, and we are proud to tell you 
that most of the participants were St. Paul Newman 
Center parishioners. The march began at the Clovis 
Library with Deacon John presenting an uplifting spiritual 
sendoff. Deacon Bill then did a wonderful job of leading 
the rosary with participants taking turns saying the 
mysteries of the rosary. We marched through Old Town 
Clovis to show our Catholic support of immigrant families 
and Dreamers. The rosary march ended at the office of 
congressman Devin Nunes. Jim Grant of the Fresno 
Diocese led an inspiring ending prayer and 
encouraged us to continue our advocacy. 
 
If you would like to be a part of our ministry our next 
meeting is this Wednesday, April 18 at 6pm in St. John 
XXIII. Please join us.  



 Prayers 
§ Deceased:  

§ This week: Stella Linares, Leiann Marie 
Galvez 

§ Intentions: Roy Leija, Randy Mendoza, Vilma 
Hawkins, Nasaria Nancy De La Cruz   

§ Have been requested for the intentions of:       
Jane, Consuela Moreno, Mary Jobin, Taylor 
Bonora, Kathy Klock, Judi Harrington, Steven 
Strope, Tom Gong, Carolyn OôRourke, Bob 
Meade, Jeri Ortez, Deacon Robert Sesma, 
Fran Pavlovich, Joy George, Ed Zmarzly, 
Steven Jim Carroo, Dorothy Young, Deacon 
Chuck Reyburn, Bob Sharp, John and Cristina 
Murao, Kelly Pope, Mike Caglia, Carlo             
Di Cicco, Fr. Eric Swearingen, Joan Contino, 
John Dooley, Dave Derby, Steve Kavookjian, 
Vince Casella, Megan Elower, Maria Molinar, 
Deacon Gary Stevens (OLPH), Kenny Smith, 
Alice Schulz, Kathy Frye, Trish Young 

             

  Weekly Calendar 

Parish Information  
Weekend Masses: Saturday Vigil: 5:00pm;  
Sunday: 7:30am, 9:00am, 11:00am & 7:00pm  
Weekday Masses: Monday - Thursday at 7:00am; 
First Friday at 7:00am 
Communion Service: Friday at 7:00am 
Reconciliation: Tuesday 4:00pm to 5:00 pm  
Office Hours: Monday - Thursday 9:00am to 
5:00pm, Friday 9:00am to 1:00pm 
 

Parish Life Coordinator: Deacon John Supino  
436-3434; deak@csufnewman.com 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. David Norris 436-3434 ext.109; 
frdave@csufnewman.com 
 

Office Manager: Jenna Sainz 436-3434 ext.102; 
jenna@csufnewman.com 
 

Communication Coordinator: Emily Roth  
436-3434 ext. 111; emily@csufnewman.com 

Bulletin articles are to be submitted by Tuesday 
at 5:00pm for the upcoming weekend. Any articles 
not submitted by this time will not be included in 
the weekendôs publication. Please send all articles 
to bulletin@csufnewman.com. All articles are 
subject to editing for length and content by the 
bulletin editor. 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мр                                !/¢{ оΥмо-мрΣ мт-мфΤ м Wb нΥм-р!Τ [Y нпΥор-пу 

тΥолŀƳ aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ wŀƴŘȅ aŜƴŘƻȊŀ  /ƘŀǇŜƭ 
уΥолŀƳ ¢ƛƳ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘΩǎ wŜǝǊŜƳŜƴǘ wŜŎŜǇǝƻƴ /ŀŦŜǘŜǊƛŀ   
фΥллŀƳ aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ ±ƛƭƳŀ Iŀǿƪƛƴǎ ŀƴŘ .ŀǇǝǎƳǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 
ммΥллŀƳ aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ bŀǎŀǊƛŀ bŀƴŎȅ 5Ŝ [ŀ /ǊǳȊ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

мнΥллǇƳ w/L! LƴǉǳƛǊȅ  !ƴƴŜȄ 

тΥллǇƳ aŀǎǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

 

aƻƴŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мс                                                                      !/¢{ сΥу-мрΤ Wb сΥнн-нф 

тΥллŀƳ  aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ CǊΦ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ .ǳǊŎƘŬŜƭŘ  /ƘŀǇŜƭ  

сΥллǇƳ [ƛǘǳǊƎƛŎŀƭ aǳǎƛŎ-/ƘƻƛǊ wŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

сΥолǇƳ CƛƴŀƴŎŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wƻƻƳ 

сΥолǇƳ w/L! /ŀǘŜŎƘǳƳŜƴŀǘŜ  !ƴƴŜȄ 

тΥллǇƳ  Wƻȅ ƻŦ [ƻǾŜ aƻƳǎΩ DǊƻǳǇ aŜŜǝƴƎ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴ ··LLL 

 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мт                                                             !/¢{ тΥрмτуΥм!Τ Wb сΥол-ор 

тΥллŀƳ aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ WƻƘƴ ²ŀƭƭŀŎŜ  /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

тΥолŀƳ aŜƴΩǎ {ŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŜ {ǘǳŘȅ  /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wƻƻƳ 

фΥллŀƳ .ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ¢ŀƛ /Ƙƛ ŦƻǊ !ǊǘƘǊƛǝǎ  /bI млн ϧ мло 

млΥмрŀƳ  ¢ŀƛ /Ƙƛ ŦƻǊ !ǊǘƘǊƛǝǎ  /bI млн ϧ мло 

ммΥмрŀƳ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ aŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴ  /bI млп 

ммΥмрŀƳ !ŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ ¢ŀƛ /Ƙƛ  /bI млн ϧ мло 

пΥллǇƳ /ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ hǳǘŜǊ {ŀŎǊƛǎǘȅ  

сΥллǇƳ CŀƛǘƘΣ CŀƳƛƭȅ ϧ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ /bI млм-мло 

сΥолǇƳ CCϧCτCƛǊǎǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ tǊŀŎǝŎŜ  /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ му                                                               !/¢{ уΥм.-уΤ Wb сΥор-пл 

тΥллŀƳ aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ WƻƘƴ DƻŘōǳǊƴ /ƘŀǇŜƭ  

млΥллŀƳ [ƛƴŀǊŜǎ CǳƴŜǊŀƭ  /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

сΥллǇƳ  /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ bƛƎƘǘ  /bI млм ϧ млн 

сΥллǇƳ {ŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŀƭ wƻǎŀǊȅ  /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wƻƻƳ  

сΥллǇƳ  tǊŀȅŜǊ ŀƴŘ [ƛŦŜ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ  /bI млр 

сΥллǇƳ tŜŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ {ƻŎŀƛƭ WǳǎǝŎŜ aŜŜǝƴƎ  {ǘΦ WƻƘƴ ··LLL 

сΥолǇƳ  t!Lb aŜŜǝƴƎ  /ŀŦŜǘŜǊƛŀ 

тΥллǇƳ  LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ aŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴ  [ƛōǊŀǊȅ 

 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мф                                                                  !/¢{ уΥнс-плΤ Wb сΥпп-рм   
тΥллŀƳ aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ {ƘƛǊƭŜȅ [Ŝŀ  /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

фΥллŀƳ .ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ¢ŀƛ /Ƙƛ ŦƻǊ !ǊǘƘǊƛǝǎ  /bI млн ϧ мло 

млΥмрŀƳ ¢ŀƛ /Ƙƛ ŦƻǊ !ǊǘƘǊƛǝǎ  /bI млн ϧ мло 

ммΥмрŀƳ !ŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ ¢ŀƛ /Ƙƛ /bI млн ϧ мло 

рΥолǇƳ ¢ŀƛ /Ƙƛ /bI млн ϧ мло 

 

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нл                                                                          !/¢{ фΥм-нлΤ Wb сΥрн-рф 

тΥллŀƳ  /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ  /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

сΥллǇƳ CƻƻŘ wŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ bŜǘǿƻǊƪ  /ŀŦŜǘŜǊƛŀ  

 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нм                                                                  !/¢{ фΥом-пнΤ Wb сΥсл-сф 

уΥллŀƳ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ DǳƛƭŘ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ  /bI  

млΥллŀƳ CƛǊǎǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

рΥллǇƳ aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ tŀǳƭ ²ƻǊǎƭŜȅ /ƘŀǇŜƭ  

 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нн                                                 !/¢{ пΥу-мнΤ м Wb оΥм-нΤ Wb млΥмм-му 

тΥолŀƳ aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ /ŀǊƳƛƴ ŀƴŘ aŀǊƛŀ tŜƭǳǎƻ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 
фΥллŀƳ aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ /ŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜ CŀŎƛƻ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 
ммΥллŀƳ  aŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ Wǳƭƛŀ /ǳŜƭƭŀǊ   /ƘŀǇŜƭ  
мнΥллǇƳ w/L! LƴǉǳƛǊȅ  !ƴƴŜȄ  
мнΥолǇƳ .ŀǇǝǎƳǎ  /ƘŀǇŜƭ 
тΥллǇƳ  aŀǎǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

Follow us!  

St. Paul Catholic Newman Center 
 
newmancenterfresno 
 

College Pages  
 
Newman Catholic Student Association 
(Fresno) 
 
newmancenter_fresno 

Golf for Life Tourna-
ment  
The 22nd Annual Jo Ann Ste-
phens Memorial Golf for Life 
Tournament is hosted by Right 
to Life of Central California. 
The tournament is Monday, 
April 30th at Fort Washington 
Golf and Country Club. The 
entry fee is $175.00. This in-
cludes lunch, dinner, green 
fees, golf cart, and tee prizes. 
There will be a prize draw-
ing. Call 229-2229 or 
email Golf@RightToLifeCa.org
 for tickets, to advertise or for 
more information.  

mailto:bulletin@csufnewman.com



